
 

 

Ref.: TC/807         

 

27 June 2019 

 

Ian Jarvis 

P O Box 532  
Town Hall 
Manchester  

M60 2LA 

 

By e-mail:  i.jarvis@manchester.gov.uk  
 

Application: 123460/LO/2019 

Site:  Apollo Theatre 1 Stockport Road Manchester M12 6AP   

Proposal:  LISTED BUILDING CONSENT fo the proposed installation of a beer store to ground 

floor within entrance foyer including erection of new stud walling and new door opening in 

existing masonry wall 

 

Remit:  

The Theatres Trust is the national advisory public body for theatres. We were established 

through the Theatres Trust Act 1976 'to promote the better protection of theatres' and provide 

statutory planning advice on theatre buildings and theatre use in England through The Town and 

Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015, requiring the 

Trust to be consulted by local authorities on planning applications which include 'development 

involving any land on which there is a theatre'. 

 

Comment:  

Thank you for consulting Theatres Trust regarding this proposal which is seeking to provide a 

chilled cellar to the Apollo’s entrance lobby behind the main auditorium bar.  The Apollo is a 

Grade II listed heritage asset and an important part of Manchester’s cultural offer, now 

predominantly operating as a venue for live music having been built and opened as a cine-variety 

theatre. 

 

We are supportive of this proposal as it will help support the overall viability and therefore 

sustainability of this important venue by affording the Apollo the opportunity to offer its audiences 

a wider range of products at its bars.  Bar sales are a vital source of income for performance 

venues.     

 

This will be achieved by infilling existing openings with a new access door provided into the bar 



area.  The new door along with finishes and mouldings will replicate the appearance of 

surrounding fabric.  We consider these works to amount to less than substantial harm for which 

the impact of alterations is offset by the public benefit arising from an improved offer to 

audiences.  Paragraph 92 of the NPPF seeks planning decisions to plan positively for community 

facilities which includes cultural buildings.       

 

In conclusion we are supportive of this proposal and recommend the granting of listed 

building consent.       

 

Please contact us should you wish to discuss these comments in more detail.       

 
Tom Clarke MRTPI 
National Planning Adviser 

 
 


